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GOOD MORNING. MY NAME IS GLORIA BOUCHOR 
LUZADER. I AM A NATIVE PORTLAND PERSON. I 
GRADUATED FROM JAMES JOHN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL, 
ROOSEVELT HIGH SCHOOL AND PORTLAND STATE 
UNIVERSITY. 

I WAS BORN IN EMANUEL HOSPITAL AND CARRIED 
HOME BY MY PARENTS TO THE ST. JOHNS COMMUNITY 
IN NORTH PORTLAND. AFTER WORKING IN OREGON, 
WASHINGTON STATE, SOUTH KOREA AND CHINA I 
RETURNED TO ST. JOHNS. 

I AM LIVING IN MY INHERITED DESEASED PARENTS 
HOME, BUILT IN 1911. A ONE BEDROOM, ONE 
BATHROOM 806 SQ. FT. COTTAGE. IT IS ST. JOHNS. IT 
IS HOME. 

I AM HERE TODAY BECAUSE I TRULY BELIEVE A MISTAKE 
IS BEING MADE BY PLACING A HARDWALL PUBLIC 
HOUSING CAMP ON NORTH RICHMOND AVENUE, 
BETWEEN NORTH LOMBARD STREET AND NORTH 
CENTRAL STREET. THIS LOCATION IS 50 FEET FROM A 
PRESCHOOL IN A CHURCH, 675 FEET FROM JAMES JOHN 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL, AND 850 FEET FROM THE ST. 
JOHNS PUBLIC LIBRARY. I VOLUNTEER AT JAMES JOHN 
THREE MORNINGS A WEEK WITH FIRST AND SECOND 
GRADERS. THESE ARE CHILDREN WHO ARE 5, 6, 7 AND 8 
YEARS OLD. CHILDREN WHO WALK TO SCHOOL ON 
NORTH CENTRAL STREET. WHO SOMETIMES WOULD 



CUT THROUGH THE PRESCHOOL PARKING LOT AND RUN 
ACROSS THE GRASSEY LOT THAT IS BEING PROPOSED 
FOR THE HARDWALL PUBLIC HOUSING CAMP. PLEASE, A 
SAFETY FACTOR TO CONSIDER FOR THE CHILDREN. 

I TRULY BELIEVE THERE ARE MORE SUITABLE 
LOCATIONS IN THIS CITY. THERE ARE LOCATIONS THAT 
ARE NOT NEAR A PRESCHOOL, AN ELEMENTRAY SCHOOL 
AND A PUBLIC LIBRARY. 

PLEASE CONSIDER THE CHILDREN OF ST. JOHNS WHO 
WALK TO THEIR SCHOOL AND WALK TO THEIR LIBRARY 
IN YOUR FINAL DECISION. 

THANK YOU FOR LISTENING. 



Davis, Meghaan 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Good morning. 

Gloria Bouch or Luzader <gluzader2001@yahoo.com > 
Monday, May 20, 2019 8:26 AM 
Davis, Meghaan 
Communications slot in June or July. 

I was at a community meeting on Friday evening and was told you are the person to contact for a slot to address the city 
commissioners/mayor. 
So, July 10 or July 24. Or June 19 or June 26. (even better). 

I would like to speak on the proposed "houseless village" that is being proposed on N. Richmond Street in St. Johns. I am 
a volunteer at the elementary school that is less than 1 /2 block from this "village." 
I have been a resident of St Johns since I was 4 months old . I am deeply concerned about this possibility so close to the 
school and the students I love. 

Regards, 

Gloria Bouchor Luzader 
8519 North Buchanan Avenue 
St. Johns, Oregon 97203 
503 -285-4263/ land line 
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Request of Gloria Bouchor Luzader to address Council regarding the proposed 
houseless village on N Richmond St in St Johns (Communication) 

Filed JUL 1 6 2019 
MARY HULL CABALLERO 
Auditor of the City of Portland By J4<~ 
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